



LYSL Board Meeting Minutes

Monday October 21, 2019, 7:30pm, LFD Meeting Room

Attendance: N. Wilson, M. Boschi, T. DeCarli, M. Fluet, K. Reinert, C. Asara, Z. Duprey, B. Bourque, S. Smith

- 1. Meeting Minutes:**
- 2. President's Report (J. Bourque):**
 - a. Seacoast update: They have a lot to offer**
- 3. Treasurer's Report (C. Izbicki):**
- 4. Equipment Coordinator Update (T. DeCarli):**
 - a. Trophies and medals have been distributed to Rec
 - b. Coaches shirts have come in and have been given to the assistant coaches
 - c. Jamboree medals- they will order more of the pumpkin medals from the first year because she had some left over so we won't have to buy as many
- 5. Field Coordinator Update (B. Bourque):**
 - a. (See Items below in General Maintenance)**
 - b. Field Paint needs to be ordered (M. Boschi):**
 - i. Mike will order some more and we have some extra at GMS if we need it.
He will plan to order:
 - 1. 10 orange cases**
 - 2. 40 white cases**
 - c. Jamboree Field Lining:**
 - i. Lining will be done this Saturday Oct. 26th and will likely need to be done again one more time before the tournament

d. Parking Lot Lining:

- i. The lining will be done this week including by the tennis courts**

6. Travel Report (C. Asara):

- a. Capital Cup Feedback:** We will talk about it at the travel team meeting

- b. Spring Soccer Discussion**

- i. Spring Team Adjustment:** It may be necessary to make some adjustments in divisions or team reorganization to accommodate U15s (we should table this topic now- can discuss more at travel coach meeting).

- c. End of Year Coaches Meeting:**

- d. How/where do coaches turn in their equipment?** Same as past- hold on to it until spring

- e. Winter Programs coaches should be promoting**

- f. Is there rec soccer next weekend (26th)?** If so, I am going to go down to scout/recruit kids at U8 age group.

- g. Halloween Jamboree rec team.** Who is coaching? (Chris is happy to talk to them)

- i. Chris will advertise the travel program and give them some tips on how to prepare for it**

7. Rec Report Update: All is going okay except for Senior Rec

- a. Some issues with the mix of Londonderry and Litchfield kids.** We will reevaluate having Senior Rec program in the future.

- b. Pictures Session:** All went well

- i. We would like to schedule the pictures earlier in the season next year**

8. Special Events Update (J. Bourque):

- a. Halloween Jamboree:**

- i. Overall update:** 40 teams

- ii. Walkies:**

- 1. Motion to purchase them 6 for \$105.00**(Mike Fluet 1st), (M. Boschi: 2nd)

iii. **Porta Potties:** Jay Jozokos is working on getting them but will come with a cost this year.

iv. **Referees:**

v. **Sign up:** A sign up genius will go out this year to Board and she asks that we do sign up. Historically board members go to help but do not sign up. Jenn would like members to sign up

1. **Help will be needed in parking lot**

vi. **U8 division:** 4 teams

9. **Open Discussion:**

a. **General Maintenance** (Kept these items from July's agenda to follow up):

i. **Any new updates on these items from last meeting:**

1. **Quote Large black net at Innes:** This is on hold for right now because we need a lift which makes it expensive to fix.
2. **Wooden fencing at Sawmill:** M. Boschi mentioned that the Rec commission will take care of it and will likely wait until next spring at this point.
3. **Sign for Innes:** The town will place a sign at the entrance of the field labeled Scott Innes Field.

ii. **Coaches Licenses:** Kelly Smith is communicating with the NHSA director of Coaching Education

10. **Next Meeting:** Monday November 18th at 7:30pm at LFD

11. **Meeting Close:** Mike Boschi (1st)T. DeCarli (2nd), All in favor